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CHAMBER POWer  
SPONSORS 

MAY  EDIT ION  

This left-hand column of the newsletter 
is where you will find our sponsors who 
have paid for advertising and help the 

Chamber cover the costs of mailing and 
maintaining our email account and   

website. To become a sponsor and have 
your information appear here each 

month or for certain months of the year, 
call the Chamber office.  We thank all of 

our sponsors for their support of this   
newsletter.    

Sharilyn 
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From the President’s Corner: 

The Chamber Board of Directors held a working session on 
Saturday, April 29th.  This meeting was an extensive study 
of budget items and review and updating the 2018 member-
ship and Island Guide contract forms.   
 
A regular May meeting is not scheduled.  
  
For your very own copy of our 2017 Island Guide or to mail 
a Guide in the USA, please contact POW Chamber office 

 

CHAMBER OFFICE HOURS 

Mon - Fri  10:00am - 3:00pm 

Appointments at other times when necessary 

 

So much to do outdoors this month!  Highway cleaning, boat and yard 

upkeep, and gardens to tend to and enjoy.  I’m teaching my 2 year old 

grandson to stop and smell the flowers – and hope you always make 

time to do the same.  Reading here, you’ll find great exercise opportuni-

ties, eating options, and learn about Aubrey’s love of travel.  Please 

reach out to our advertisers and thank them for their sponsorship of this 

newsletter. 

I’d like to thank Heather Hedges for her time served on our Board of  

Directors and for her huge commitment to the City of Coffman Cove.  We 

would like to have another person join our Chamber Board, and  

especially welcome folks from outside of Craig or Klawock, as we’d love 

to have representation  from all over the island. Please contact a current 

Director if you would like to join or learn more about being on our Board. 

 

We’re busy exploring ways to increase business advertising for 

all.  We’re also exploring educational opportunities for our business 

members.  Please let us know if there are webinars, or seminars, or  

classes you would like to see offered on Prince of Wales to help you 

with your business or employee needs.  We are pleased to partner with 

First Bank in providing a QuickBooks class this month as a first 

step.  How can we help your business succeed?  Please keep in touch! 

DO YOU KNOW A  

2017 GRADUATE 

FROM A POW HIGH SCHOOL? 

REMIND THEM ABOUT THE 

SCHOLARSHIP DEADLINE 

MAY 5, 2017! 
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POWICAPrincipal@gmail.com 
 

Our commitment is to  

serve our children 

 by giving them a higher  

Christian academic  

education.  

The Healing Touch  

Massage Therapy  

6701 Hemlock St.,  
Suite 2 

Across from  
Fireweed Lodge 

Klawock  
 

907-530-7080  

Massages including  

therapeutic massage,  

Swedish, Healing Stone,  

Bellanina Facial Massage,  

Deep Tissue.   

 

BY APPOINTMENT.  

Outcall to local lodges 

is available with notice.  

 

Gift certificates available.  

2017 SCHOLARSHIP UNDERWRITING 

Each year in April, the Chamber of Commerce sends out letters to our faithful group of  

businesses and individuals who have provided the underwriting for the past 20-plus years of $500 

Scholarship awards!   
 

Those letters were mailed out this past week by the Co-Chairwomen of the Chamber’s  

Scholarship Committee:  Jan Bush and Sarah Altland. 
 

Please contact Jan via email at belle@aptalaska.net if you would like to participate in this, the 

longest running program of the POW Chamber of Commerce.  

The Chamber has awarded over 260 of these $500 awards to graduating Seniors of Prince of 

Wales Island High Schools.   

On May 5th, 2017, the office will hand over all those applications received by the deadline to Jan 

and Sarah, who will work to secure more funding if needed.  At Alaska Laser Maid in Thorne Bay, 

Deborah Ross will get busy making up nameplates that will be secured to portfolios that are gifted 

to the Scholarship Recipients at their graduation ceremonies.  Inside the portfolio is a specially 

made certificate and a letter to each awardee with instructions for obtaining their scholarship 

moneys after they complete a term at their post-secondary educational institution.   

Our generous 2017 underwriters and scholarship recipients will be announced 

in our June newsletter.  

In the meantime, go to page 6 for an update on one of our recipients from 20 

years ago:  Aubrey Gamble, who graduated from Craig High School in 1997. 

Open Call Exhibit on Prince of Wales Island 

Island-wide Arts Extravaganza & Exhibit 

EVENT DATE: Saturday, September 23rd, 2017 

You are invited to be apart of this FREE art exhibit which is open to artists on 

Prince of Wales Island. Due to space restrictions, we must limit our artists to 

100. 

ELIGIBILITY: Submissions must be original, creative, one of a kind artwork 

and made by an artist on Prince of Wales Island. All artwork must be designed 

and executed by the exhibiting artist; collaborative pieces may be submitted. Art 

will require an artist signature and will be returned. 

ENTRIES PER ARTIST: Artists may submit up to two entries. Bring business 

cards to pass out. 

SALES: Art may be priced to sell. Artist is responsible for transactions with sell-

er as well as organizing transport or pickup after 6:00pm on day of event. It is 

not recommended to release artwork to buyer without payment. 

OPEN RECEPTION: Artists are encouraged to attend the reception 1-6pm, 

Saturday, September 23rd, 2017,  

ARTWORK RETURNS& PICKUPS: Pick up your work starting at 6pm or 

special request Gretchen Klein delivery back to you for $10. 

INSURANCE: Artists are responsible for insuring their work during transit to/

from the Art Show. Your work will be treated with respect and care. The POW 

Health Network is not responsible for damage due to circumstances beyond rea-

sonable control.  

QUESTIONS: Please contact Gretchen Klein at 907-617-7635 or Gretch-

en.klein48@gmail.com 

mailto:POWICAPrincipal@gmail.com
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Hollis Adventure 
 Rentals  

 
907-530-7040    

 cell 425-766-8969                        
fax 907-309-6483                                

harentals@comcast.net   
www.Harentals.com                           

PO Box 1041 
 Craig, AK 99921  

 

 

 

 

Car rental with kayak, boat, and 
camping gear packages at the 

Hollis Ferry Dock.  We also offer 
Skiff, Van, RV, Truck, and Fishing 
Gear rentals at affordable rates. 

 

PRINCE OF PEACE 

ASSEMBLY OF GOD 

CHURCH 
365 Summit Street in Klawock   

   

  907-821-THEO (message only) 
      pastorbobgirt@gmail.com 

P.O. Box 346  
Klawock, AK  99925 

 
 

Sunday School classes at 9:30 a.m. 
Worship Service at 10:30 a.m. 

Prayer Service at 6:00 p.m.  

 

2017 RAFFLE TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE 

The Prince of Wales Chamber of Commerce has begun selling its 

2017 Annual travel raffle tickets.  For the first time, this year’s raffle 

features THREE drawings with the prizes listed on a copy of the ticket 

below.  

This raffle is a part of the Chamber’s celebration of our island heroes 

by sharing proceeds with the many volunteers in each community 

who perform tasks that enhance life for all of us. 

This year’s recipients are the first responders who work tirelessly and 

at all hours to respond to medical and fire emergencies.  

Ticket outlets and ticket sellers are needed all over POW to maximize 

the proceeds to our everyday heroes.  Please let the Chamber office 

know you would like to help out, and a flyer and ticket packet will be 

assembled for you to pick up. 

The drawing will occur at the Annual Craig Bazaar on November 25, 

2017.  We have time, but let’s make the most of it!!! 

2017 

MEMORIAL DAY 

MONDAY  

MAY 29TH  

http://www.Harentals.com
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Specializing in remote cabin 

building, docks & decks 

Trapper Creek, AK 99683 

hewhowalks06@yahoo.com 

www.creativewoodworksak.com 

907-440-9785 

If you can dream it we can build it! 

Naukati Road Construction Notice 
TRAFFIC CONTROL INFORMATION EFFECTIVE APRIL 17, 2017 

 
Construction operations are continuing on the Naukati Road between the intersection 

at FH43 and Naukati.  Construction crews will be working in this area: 
From 6:00 AM to 4:00 PM on Monday thru Friday  

AND from 6:00 AM to 2:00 PM on Saturday 
Barricades will be in place at both ends of the project (FH43 Intersection and Naukati) 

where motorists will wait for a pilot car to travel through the project at the posted times 
heading to and from Naukati. 

 
TRAVELERS WILL FOLLOW A PILOT CAR TO AND FROM NAUKATI AT THE POSTED TIMES 

(see below) 
 

**PILOT CAR and ROAD CLOSURE TIMES** 
Road Closes at 6 am with use of pilot car until it reopens at 4 pm (Mon-Fri);  

Reopens 2 pm (Saturday) 
6:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

6:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
7:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

7:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
8:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

8:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
9:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

9:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
10:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

10:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
11:00 AM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

11:30 AM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
12:00 PM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

12:30 PM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
1:00 PM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

1:30 PM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
2:00 PM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

2:30 PM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
3:00 PM - Traffic allowed to travel FROM Naukati;  

3:30 PM – Traffic allowed to travel TO Naukati 
4 pm the road is open for through traffic in both directions (Monday thru Friday) 

2 pm the road is open for through traffic in both directions (Saturday) 

THE ULTIMATE BUSINESS OPPORTUNITY  

The Clothes Company is for sale 

Step into one of the cornerstone retail stores on Prince of 
Wales Island. Everything is in place for you to take over op-
erations. The sale includes inventory, equipment, and fix-
tures.  The leased space is +/- 5300SF. 

 A long- standing business, established in 1986, it is one of 
the few retail options in Craig offering a wide variety of 
women’s, men’s & children’s outdoor apparel and footwear, 
featuring reputable brands that include Carhartt, North 
Face, Xtra Tuff, Brooks, Nike, Grundens, Levi, Columbia and 
much more. 
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Aubrey Gamble graduated from Craig High School in 1997. She was a recipient of a Chamber of Commerce Scholarship.   

Other recipients that year were Nicole Huggins, Jennifer Maurer, and Stephen Westfall.  

Aubrey graduated from Craig High in 1997 and never looked back. She had applied to Stanford University and with-

out ever visiting the school, accepted her place in the graduating class 

of 2001. While at Stanford she enjoyed the social life everyone told her 

she was sure to leave behind while getting a double major in Human 

Biology and Psychology.  

Among the elite, she didn't get straight A’s anymore but accepted this 

fact in exchange for the life experiences she was enjoying and the life-

long friendships she was gaining. Aubrey found a home away from 

home among the close-knit Native community at Stanford and volun-

teered at the powwow each year. One summer she spent at the Uni-

versity of Hawai'i, where she fell in love with the Aloha spirit. 

After graduation and a Hum Bio internship, Aubrey was invited to join 

the staff at the Bing Nursery School, Stanford's laboratory preschool 

where she taught children ages 2-5. Deciding to move closer to home, 

Aubrey moved to Seattle where she decided to become a professional 

Nanny for boy-girl twins. For five fabulous years, Aubrey helped raise 

these children and was fortunate to travel with this family to London, 

Paris and Vienna. She decided it was time for a change and took ad-

vantage of living in the Camden neighborhood of London, with a friend 

she met on these trips, for 6 months. 

Once her time was up abroad, she decided she would move to one of 

her favorite places in the world, Hawai'i. There she found a job working 

at the harbor, which made her happy and reminded her of home in 

many ways. While here, Aubrey decided to go back into the teaching 

field. After a few months, she realized that being in the education field 

would require more education so she was welcomed back to teach at 

Bing Nursery School while she worked on her Master's in Education at 

San Francisco State University. Every possible break she would travel, 

usually to Hawai'i but once to New Zealand. 

Most recently, she became a mother to her son Kaikoa Tzintzuni who will be 16 months this May. This again prompt-

ed a move closer to family so his grandparents could enjoy their first grandchild. Aubrey is currently happy being a 

mom and working miscellaneous stay at home jobs, still in the education field. Her days include story time at the li-

brary, afternoons at the Children's Museum, walks with her husky Aloha and naps. Eventually, she will have to return 

to the professional working world, but has still to decide in what capacity. She knows someday she will call Hawai'i 

her home again, possibly with summers in Alaska so her son can pick salmonberries, wrestle with the halibut, see 

the eagles soar and turn over rocks on the beach looking for crabs. Her dreams still include becoming a writer and 

learning how to make her dad's smoked salmon. 

Aubrey hopes students who read this realize that taking risks and following your dreams are important parts of grow-

ing up. We all will fail sometimes, but you will never know what you can accomplish unless you just try. Don't be 

afraid to ask for help, and try new things and be imperfect. People might discourage you out of their own fear, but 

you never know where your path will take you unless you start walking: navigating the potholes, detours, obstacles 

and unexpected adventures! Get out there, experience life and remember you can always return home! Your com-

munity supports and believes in you, just as the Chamber of Commerce and everyone else did for me so many years 

ago! I truly appreciate everyone there who helped make me who I am today. 
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Cape Fox Lodge Restaurant serves 

breakfast, lunch, and dinner. A bar 

& lounge are open for drinks. Room 

service is available  

during limited hours. 

 

 Downtown Ketchikan    

907-225-8001 

DIVERSIFIED                       

INVESTMENTS                       

& INSURANCE 

907-225-9805 

Fax -907-225-9807  

dii@diiketchikan.net     

     Specializing in investments  

and insurance for businesses 

 and individuals:   

retirement (IRA, 401(k),  

deferred compensation), 

 education, brokerage  

accounts, life, health,  

disability and long-term care  

Insurance.   

In business over 30 years. 

 

 MAY 2017  
Inter-Island Ferry Authority Tidings 

 
May 2017 Inter-Island Ferry Authority Tidings 

 
 

The Inter-Island Ferry Authority carried a total of 84,607 passengers and 
2,820 vehicles to and from our Hollis and Ketchikan ports  

January through April 2017. 
 

The IFA provides daily round-trip ferry service departing Hollis at 8:00am 
 arriving Ketchikan at 11:00am then departing Ketchikan at 3:30pm  

and arriving Hollis at 6:30pm. 
 
                                                                 

 
Keep Up To Date with the IFA on Facebook or log on to 

www.interislandferry.com  
or email dhalvorsen@interislandferry.com  

to get on our email list. 
 

For reservations and information 
Call Toll Free 866-308-4848 or Hollis Terminal 907-530-4848 or 

Ketchikan Terminal 907-225-4848 or go to 
Www.interislandferry.com 
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CANCER COALITION BENEFITS FROM  

CES FUNDRAISING EFFORTS 
 POW Cancer Coalition Treasurer Jan Bush was invited to attend a meeting of 

the Craig Elementary School Student Council on April 27th to accept a donation 

from the Craig Elementary Students!  The $170.50 proceeds came from an ele-

mentary-school-wide event.  Students donated $1 or more for the privilege of 

wearing a hat at school for a day!  What an unique project! 

 

An October 7th event is planned by First Bank to benefit the Cancer Coalition’s 

efforts to help with travel expenses incurred by Prince of Wales residents who 

have to travel outside for exams and treatments.  First Bank will host a Brew and Wine Tasting event at 

the Craig Branch along with an art auction.  

 

http://www.interislandferry.com
mailto:dhalvorsen@interislandferry.com
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ATV’s ALL makes & 

sizes 

 

Outboards; Snow-

mobiles; Generators; Chainsaws; 

Two & Four Stroke Engines 

Maintenance, tune-up, overhaul,  

all phases of repair. 

25+ years experience in engine repair 

 

Roger 307-460-0498 

 

 

 

 

 

Located in Thorne Bay, Alaska 

Island ATV and 

Small Engine Repair 

HELP WANTED 
 
Tongass Federal Credit Union is seeking a qualified candidate for 
the Klawock Branch Manager position. This position offers benefits 
including medical insurance and ample personal leave. Contact Sa-
mantha Jennings for more information 228-6760 
or sjennings@tongassfcu.com 

Corrected minutes from POWCAC Meeting of March 28th: 

 
As stated below and read into the corrected minutes, “it is stated that Kasaan is interested 
in pursuing an IFA stop in the village.  Our council has asked that the comment be 
retracted, as our representative at the meeting was stating a personal opinion that 
was not representative of the council's wishes.”    
It is not the wishes of the City of Kasaan City Council to have the IFA stop 
in the village.  

mailto:sjennings@tongassfcu.com
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Harris Aircraft Services, 
Inc.  

 
 Now offering two flights a day to 

Klawock, Monday - Friday, and once 
on the weekends. Our twin-engine 

Navajo is IFR equipped, which is    
reliable in inclement weather         

conditions. It seats up to 8 passen-
gers making it a comfortable flight. 

Call and book your flight today!  
Also ask about shipping freight! 

 

 
Operating at 

Klawock Terminal 
 

Sitka 907-966-3050                      
Fax-907-966-3051     

                      Arctic Broadband Forum 

you won’t be disappointed! 
The University of Alaska Fairbanks and the University of the Arctic are pleased to announce *The Arctic 

Broadband Forum 2017* which will be held in Fairbanks, Alaska, USA, May 8-9, 2017 

The Arctic Broadband Forum will bring together educators, researchers, and industry from across the world 

to discuss the challenges, successes, and potential of telecommunications and broadband deployment in 

the Arctic. Specific emphasis will be placed on the role of broadband and digital technol-

ogies on the cultural preservation and self-determination of indigenous populations 

throughout the Arctic. 

A wide-range of presenters from across the Arctic, including Canada, Finland, and the 

U.S will provide presentations and lead discussion on topics relating to broadband. The 

sessions are as diverse as the Arctic itself and run the gamut from how broadband is 

changing lives in the Arctic to the challenges of implementing telehealth in northern 

Canada to public-private partnerships to the continued role of satellite technology in the 

Arctic. The Forum will also feature several panel discussions: How Broadband is Changing Lives in the Arc-

tic, Indigenous Perspectives and The Government’s Role in Broadband Development in the Arctic. We are 

still confirming panel membership, but attendees won’t be disappointed. 

The Forum will also highlight several businesses throughout the Arctic that have risen to the challenge of 

delivering Broadband in such a remote isolated region. 

A keynote of interest is Elizabeth Pierce, CEO of Quintillion, the Alaska-based company leading the London 

to Tokyo fiber project through the Northwest Passage. 

Due to generous sponsorships, registration is only $50.00 and includes 2 Days of sessions, all forum materi-

als, continental breakfast and lunch both days. 

Don't wait, register today. Visit http://tabf2017.alaska.edu for more information and to Register. 

Submitted by Karen Petersen 

As summer approaches, Salmon Falls 
Resort in Ketchikan, Alaska is preparing 
to reopen for the season. While guests 
will enjoy the amenities they have come 
to expect from the resort, many changes 

have happened behind the scenes to enhance the experience.  

Matt Herod comes aboard as the new General Manager of Salmon Falls Resort following a four-
year run at the Talkeetna Alaskan Lodge where he was the Rooms Division Manager. Matt brings 
a youthful exuberance to the position, and has been instrumental in the creation of new “event” 
nights that will be featured at Salmon Falls Resort in 2017. In addition to our Prime Rib night 
each Friday, Salmon Falls will be serving sushi at the resort each Wednesday night and Sunday 
brunch each week with live music.  

Ketchikan local Michael Briggs has joined the organization as Regional Director of Sales. Formerly 
the Member Services Manager of the Ketchikan Visitors Bureau, Michael also spent five years 
doing sales and marketing for another group of lodges in Ketchikan, and he is currently the coor-
dinator of the Ketchikan CHARR King Salmon Derby as well.  

Speaking of the Derby, Salmon Falls Resort is proud to announce its support of the 70th Annual 
Ketchikan CHARR King Salmon Derby as a co-sponsor of the event. With over $100,000 in cash 
and prizes, this annual tournament draws anglers from all over the United States as well as resi-
dents of southeast Alaska to Ketchikan to try to land the big one. The largest Chinook will net the 
winner $10,000 cash and two tickets anywhere Alaska Airlines flies. To get the Derby started on 
the right foot, Salmon Falls Resort will host a kickoff party on May 26, the night before the tour-
nament begins, which also signals the lodge’s grand re-opening for the season. 

The facilities at Salmon Falls Resort have gotten an upgrade too. For the second consecutive off-
season, rooms throughout the resort have been updated to insure a five-star level experience for 
their guests. A new dock and water treatment system are being installed prior to reopening, and 
the lodge is also in the process of upgrading their self-guided fleet with new skiffs for guests to 
enjoy. 

For local rates or seasonal specials, visit www.SalmonFallsResort.com or call (907) 225-2752. 

http://tabf2017.alaska.edu/
http://www.salmonfallsresort.com/
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Reserve your 
Alaskan Adventure 

www.coffmancovesbearsden.com 

(888)-881-2181 

info@coffmancovesbearsden.com 

 2 or 3 Bedroom Lodges with 

Full Kitchens 

 Self-Guided Fishing Packages 

with Boat & Vehicle 

 World-Class Salmon & Halibut 

Fishing within one mile 

 Mountain & Ocean Views of the 

Clarence straits. 

 

 

 

 

BLESSING OF THE FLEET 

SUNDAY, MAY 28TH 

4:00 PM 

CRAIG DOCK 
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Submitted by  Tiffany Mills Executive Director 
GILMORE  

HOTEL 
 

326 Front Street 

Ketchikan 

1-800-275-9423 

 
info@gilmorehotel.com 

www.gilmorehotel.com 

 

Experience the remarkable  
combination of modern,  

historic and frontier Alaska!  
 
 
 

An historical boutique hotel  
offering quiet, affordable  

elegance with a personal touch! 

CLEARY Computer  
Services   

 
Klawock  

907-755-2963 

  cell 907-401-0200  

 fax 907-755-2121   
 

kcleary@kcleary.com  
www.kcleary.com 

 
 

  Repairs, installations, Internet, 

networks and servers,  

Windows, navigation software.   

Security software and most  

replacement parts in stock.   

Custom orders.  

Pick-up, drop-off, or on-site  

service available.    

  

    25 YEARS 

 EXPERIENCE 

 

If You Have Nothing Nice to Say… 

24 Things you Shouldn’t Say to Someone with an Abusive Partner 

 

1. Why don’t you just leave? 

2. I’m sure it will pass. 

3. I told you I didn’t like him. I always had a bad feeling about him. 

4. I know what you’re going through, I’ve been with real jerks before, too. 

5. But you just told me about the gift he got you, great thing he did for you, etc. 

6. But he’s a cop, servicemember, firefighter, etc. 

7. You really need to be stronger and figure this out. 

8. Why haven’t you figured out how to help him stop his behavior? 

9. What kind of parent do you think you are if you’re exposing your kids to this? 

10. Are you sure that’s what actually happened? 

11. He hasn’t hit you, so it’s probably just normal relationship stuff. 

12. Why don’t you go to the police? If you really wanted it to stop you would. 

13. You need to stop thinking about this so much and letting it define you. 

14. It can’t be that bad if you keep going back. 

15. Why don’t you fight back? 

16. He’s not really going to kill you. 

17. But he’s such a nice guy! 

18. Are you sure you aren’t provoking the behavior? 

19. Maybe he just had a bad day. 

20. If you don’t do something, I will. 

21. Just go to a shelter. 

22. You aren’t protecting your kids if you stay. 

23. Are you sure you just aren’t being too sensitive? 

24. I’ve heard you say all this before, you just keep repeating yourself. 

 

These comments do not improve a victim’s situation, and saying these things will not prompt 

a victim to make a change.  A person who is experiencing abuse in a relationship needs a 

shoulder to cry on and someone to listen to him/her.  If you want to help a victim of 

abuse, be there for them without being judgmental or putting them down.  Let them 

know that your door is always open for them when they need a safe place to stay.  Al-

ways let abuse victims know that HOPE on Prince of Wales is there for support.  You can 

contact HOPE at 907-826-4673 or drop by the office at 404 Spruce Street in Craig. 

 

List taken from domesticshelters.org on April 24, 2017. 

MEETING 

Prince of Wales 
Landscape Assessment Team 

 
 

May 18, 2017 from 8:30 AM—4:30 PM 
May 19, 2017 from 8:30 AM  —- 12:00 PM 

at the POW Vocation Technical Education Center 
 

For more information, contact: Jon Bolling, POWLAT Chair, 907-826-3275  
or email at  jbolling@aptalaska,.net 

mailto:kcleary@kcleary.com
http://www.kcleary.com/


 

   

WHALE 

POINT 

 CABIN 

In the heart of  

Coffman Cove, Alaska  

 

Beautiful oceanfront cabin fully fur-
nished and modern cabin, featuring 2 
bedrooms and 2 baths 126 Coho Dr.  

Coffman Cove, 99918  

Contact us 

 booking@whalepointcabin.com  

ph. 907-885-2108  

Patti Howard and Jamie Stukey  
tackled MP 4 to MP 5 on the Craig-
Klawock Highway. They participate 
every year in the Adopt –a-Mile 
project.  

2017 Adopt a Mile! 
 

Our awesome volunteer litter 
teams have “appointments” 
with the 26.2 miles of roadway 
seen by our Marathon partici-
pants this year on May 27, 
2017!  Some of the miles have 
already been picked up, but 
you will see most volunteers 
out cleaning during the two 
weeks prior to Marathon day, 
from May 12th through May 
26th.  Honk your appreciation 
when you are driving by.  
 
These volunteers put the  
SCENIC back in our Scenic 
Byways after so many others 
have carelessly and irrespon-
sibly cluttered them up. 
 
Secure your loads!  Make use 
of the garbage cans accessi-
ble everywhere!   

12 

CHRISTOPHER DAVID THIBODEAU MEMORIAL BALLPARK CLEAN UP 

 Paul and Vera Thibodeau posted this on Facebook following the Saturday, April 29th Clean Up PARTY! 

 A HUGE THANK YOU to Tyler Rental, Denise James, Vanessa James, Jocelyn 
Trozelle, Rachel James, Marge Young, Mary Hailey, Christy Shepherd House, Morgan 
House, Lewis House, Cooper House, Matt House, Eli Mank, Tyna Soule, Chuck Hanson, 
Rogan Hanson, Keegan Hanson, Kamron Bird, Jazzmyn Bird, Neveah Gowan, Jack 
Walsh, Lewis Nutter, Katie Schwegel, Rob Jackson, Alecia Barlow, Lennon Von Weller, 
Rilee Schwegel, Edward Bazinet, Bella Bazinet, Abigail Patten, Serenity Benson, Millie 
Schoonover, Joseph, Russel & Tyler, Karri Castle Bennett, Aiden Goheen, Rachel Warn-
er, Roberta Patten, Kimberly Rice, Tully Rice, Savannah Bird, Karen Head, Myra Von 
Weller, Matt Kingery, Rosemary Kingery, Liam Kingery, Kyleigh McCoy, Payton McCoy, 
Liam McCoy, Stan McCoy, Leanne Steenstra, Joel Steenstra, Ada Steenstra, Olivia 
Steenstra, Chapin Von Weller, Cheryl Fecko, Mary Dinon, Camryn Ruckman, Abby 
Trozelle, Ron Castle, Alberta Shields, Richard Shields, Faith Vandal and Jared Grieve.  

With all the volunteers, we quickly got the work done. We moved up the BBQ and enjoyed the 

company of our volunteers!   See you next year!! 

http://www.whalepointcabin.com/en/557794/contact-us
http://www.whalepointcabin.com/en/557794/contact-us
http://www.whalepointcabin.com/en/557794/contact-us
https://www.facebook.com/denise.james.5249349
https://www.facebook.com/vanessa.james.524
https://www.facebook.com/rachel.james.5201
https://www.facebook.com/marjorievyoung
https://www.facebook.com/christy.house.75
https://www.facebook.com/morgan.house.54
https://www.facebook.com/morgan.house.54
https://www.facebook.com/matt.house.330
https://www.facebook.com/thesoules
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100003321607171
https://www.facebook.com/millie.schoonover
https://www.facebook.com/millie.schoonover
https://www.facebook.com/karri.c.bennett
https://www.facebook.com/leanne.steenstra
https://www.facebook.com/cheryl.fecko
https://www.facebook.com/jaredgrieve
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Ton ga s s  

E l e c tr i c  

 
 

 

 

 

Micheal Burgess 

PO Box 18176 

Coffman Cove, AK 99918 

907-329-2054 

heatalaska@gmail.com 

 

 

General Contracting 

 heating 

plumbing,  

and electrical. 

Southeast Conference  March Meeting report from Shelly Wright 

We had nearly 200 people turn up to talk ferries, maritime, energy, transportation, 
seafood, visitors, timber, mining, arts, solid waste, and economics. The governor 
kicked off the Southeast Conference Mid-Session Summit with an outstanding 
speech. Our annual Mid Session Summit had something for everyone in South-
east Alaska.  

The Chamber will forward the April Newsletter from Shelly Wright to all our mem-
bership so you can click on the links to the following presentations that are of in-
terest to you.   

2017 PRESENTATIONS 

 2020 Census Address update.pptx  
 Alaska Affordable Energy Strategy.pptx  
 Alaska Gasline Development Corporation Video.mp4  
 Alaska Gasline Development Corporation.pptx  
 Alaska Mariculture Progress.pptx  
 Alaska Wood Energy-Alaska Energy Authority.pptx  
 AMHS Labor Contracts Presentation.pptx  
 AMHS Reform Phase 1 Presentation.pptx  
 AMHS Reform Phase 2 Presentation.pptx  
 AMHS Review.pptx  
 APICC Rock Star Video.mp4  
 Constantine Palmer Project.pdf  
 Ketchikan - A Fish Story Video.mp4  
 Maritime Industry Video.mp4  
 Maritime Support Industry.pptx  
 Murkowski - Southeast Conference Video.mp4  
 Northwest Coast Arts Initiative.pptx  
 REAP Energy Efficiency in Southeast.pptx  
 Republic Services and Alaska Marine Lines.pptm  
 Seabridge Update-24-03-17.pdf  
 Southeast Sustainable Partnership Video.mp4  
 Southeast Sustainable Partnership.pptx  
 Sullivan - Southeast Conference Video.mp4  
 Thorne Bay School greenhouse.mp4  
 Tourism in Alaska.pptx  
  UAS Strategic Pathways.pptx    

POW ROCKS! 

PLAYING HIDE AND SEEK 

ON A TRAIL NEAR YOU! 

Post your finds on 

POW ROCKS 

FACEBOOK PAGE! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0hE_U_MoBxpdNA8jvJ4hbjN0JZnNWgE18m2c4oD77iY196Xbirix_O02GpXpIphYJZJRU9KtFEPeI6te9UzoMDmleUzeQsvo3CbHALmCM9i5exBDxyiBGPMk-SxJhb_k5RCyExmW3SdhNEFG_CZu8yVxZb8oRiqlozSKq
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0mN857NL56eGIfJnMjlBBv_SDx8yvtdEOlQaEmQMgmTf4wd4-giAJVgHISYtduscwy1g-IFj7JrKjz8QBs-pTVtzj7zUlqdEkR1zLzp1iBCMhuFxf75wanTQzumfO5tQNKPDfQLqHfQCzhbdVIKiez2wFIBl1m1-DeseU
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV08Mhk7hQAvVSDI9UpT4cJeK3b4eVbksz5tNHQfWfCKW0z9G3u1qlL68GpTwVc_IxnTq9mSO2whRm6Pc3TVWpBkOZlHh-jOibqzEvXE4Z5niWKZPFpYLtvBxY0aB3OI4TBDHGpRYCtpYGCQ5w_d58xcoFxsxE9Rd9SKQXv
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV04I7VGzE4Q2iqPpRf7HX3qgyhGsuy8q5XOrDMpjx1at_Q5vU8kdRWqQNyztFcs-Pq6LWJe7QcHu4xbWRIodOI4xeTEl38e78UYB4GgeqcdG3fqQ4kD0LOtmug4t1ZqTXO_N4tS4HQmqm1ArC_K2KOSsOR3SRp1BaFkxAP
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0qSMBYitydjdpUQNy0e60Lpc844_aIbZPzqYc7wOHM9xcGtg0ppAocDwmVAMeeoXnJiVEcV3n1TG0ySQSV52pibpzgQlM7kSChL44vflObheIWKYYz9YOqdrn6AVEGOV6PS8ex70arIijn_EU1nhN435Epp_QMA3Rtbuy
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0eNDLWKN-hdydF-tjSX4hrBOxQtjrci7FBfhnsTJEuNVTl1z3Bt7n958XYAbdPJnr3pQC_OJmC022r0Kobam2gfeUkyvRsNzfyEDeP1M8r0lf6k1kidMOAY2fjH8IUYw8nhmOHyZY427BLrso8zQZZIKinfJFA9x73VVb
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0GHAcSZfDyjrsHKigNDcmvDhD-BQHU9Ro59LFUjaofU8RZMpmwx94yjrY6VIZxDS-17RN-LzpDXFTZjerhj6WU9FcxRrLB51r3SGjXI-zfiPsz5SgYkoN-8QYupuEm9oWccUG28ZSmirkLIwEHP14wPgxNDsSbdkjirbt
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0Dhs7zClR6bGTNjhtxwFrEylWUD-DpGTPb2Uz3vJkavRdjcEYGzSYcQv1pUcINNJ-CbLvdsUGrJffxxojHpj7c48CuxzL9q0_qX_q8-dyWyJ3KDlnXl_JaMpBnXRq-enRC1RilFjqSkibEfly1WEdT3lCvORxE0RMvi49
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0zZ0cdtaXwNhB-8_JCe3GBaZA11L8SaIR4HXn7bKCyYHQH6OATq7bIhTGMVJ8cxNwmRkteLvJ1pln_fRQvB7_7zHQwiUWZCzstgsq8RVNQAgIdTbZA6hsyKSviJwx_COIhAAZ75Aw_qM=&c=O6dWb0TBq2M7lys7N9_Qz
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0IH-sqZb0Wo8zhgthGSXHbNvJEZl_kOd0trCQT2tQQMpZG1wOhCE0YKj15YpY1sRkQ89wbUx3C_3OpCvpG7ZEz-SqvWuwTu1WhaAHDC-GXnDNiqpqNNa4bN1xdIZ8O26oDeWRAGRZvmkXsAkwlT4li4UyiX_PMcaxAKvl
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0kNvPgAIAWGASyThd6kkhDf2dXtZZR4wyRqYKIF_tNxNcSG_vIKvu7SgfbW0ptEFO5w1NpkpO4gqitadovNNUU8pphN2BZeY-HrL97PRStzqN_3CV3uDPkyafEGevpOf2ykKj2RDXad-G2KwY-chLKdghhiNzjsz2byOq
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0CURFNlsSSv3wMWwc-DleXX1ohLn3hx_ya3wf7Nue2oATcT-WkoGql-0zDDANC2FW_ZkpEMbAtsVHKL-TaeDcDX7Txq32cYGE2tGnSUEbt4zoIwRRr-bjFam05W4bhklKT338P-tzzKNXynTZDM7B9_rxgUvC-h4vSlK3
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0cYXwClQshXOi46GTHZuArhB1uEy1E0iGod0NCEbzmo_U3h0Lc6PZZl2cEhgwBrAoLSSPYfAGiTV3kunxYfjKtgnluZxqDLMBZft0nSbH9ByHwoHnxlqqMb6pxyI7RWqZgUoRikOQytgDZCPds5JrMMi4vDorqwi1D3Hx
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0b7EmyptI-b54od--rXgbZyw7HgzsxsL6ClglmM2V1c5WvF6xzdq09sxVAP-t32eTGX0An5TYEd9lmRYuTybJEAoXGx5xcHZ3_wH9iOW4SYbYha4LtACtZURYWRXCg5Ugycuce0qIATKTvaR0NZF88DSDw2U-1w_nWc0v
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0ZPalfhhYRY3EHj-2j5HrhkbFzCfE2NnMXaQreJSBVSDUopkEfb2r7qRlYbwamkT8J2W3reX4sodt_8JASue6PwYlKIpr30T4s-mVMCIh5595YyMPaY_UAFucgfO2upcm6_B8wm91hyguS0ervyTq58qc0gTy9W8YUCU1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0zhvBcBdsVBd-q4i2zjRSCqJoerVAv7FxnUVawN5SLxB2XYqFFyDGtKBbPTmrCaaPfXU0tyu0UY5NYLRWA26NCIo_zk2iiCBJPmKSifBTuwdS-bApVH9O5aZspWm9zV_tqR1RRVR1C6G_aQrbJz8emO9IDHSIR_KMaC3j
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0cfejMyHNX-5Bcx7dPla73nsHa_EC7EaebZU0LapeIiKSAbQ_PTvndQdxauamBucaM255blEaj5bp8XqoULsBtD9a2Z3-Y-DQLe1xROTnuK6JULvhflTsj1zVHkqP3fHqEhqBWS1o-aJi-iG27m5q4B3yRKEQDgXMlkMO
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0ecsGn9ewZlU1lhPhZSaWxLGhQNseuvoAKHS1UJ37S3exAET5to-ENkLjFz0TS_AnlHcsVY9Vp31v0fWR5OrVvAEqpw7639iYr45pq8YsYJyOZyqdvbaqiLgV5dEIqQBSzhVPcmxYFo0slFWiVV9xlJBAqWhoAv2c-2og
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0bCtwtsscLMDHJpvP9Xmk7rJYp5FlSCaSMFeWfyZ0i8gOCdN_l3C1rg4t7YzFzljOQnpl3UcNpkPLCqhhTSV8ZIwVAX2s3CJ6xvkuJ2qvuAIki0qefIbp4RWxAOX9GrgivOWuzZYUhzujV2tcsWseyTLoplwjzACOIzag
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0-CYzejnSchRZYlYi7OnR36nGsy3KmCoTWY23fsQIE-NwZQhTAplE7CT3CG72OYN7k6MdWhx_2a8OakOrLLS5ss-g_jLY73feL7akqKt2MGLCqYtc7HDMgPfAPzBxiJwfDHTJsQPQNaz5_fPh-bF8LVHFzOAfnDoBkSUC
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0ShRgGgSN04xnt36RP-sZzR0m0NETYtGbvjV6_9OYa2zP22ocz4-2Hy2tDoGEhWOgUJIIQ29h0QAM00rNShKPFYY-DYJQ8Rwzlo8407QWjLblaQMjf6zJvd3BLfmRXcOl9zjht2sCfrDcSoeV0iopZc3EHV6EB6xFRjvO
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0sBcBlIc_FL5wN_piLBzNvjXjvxQqxU5Spd7_4B9wSBk2y7g4g_RKM_SrN0Bf8g_HledrCecXwMI-nspRlHzJqPSWE4CZIEvGCNDupnqFYWW5TAQkSNZLM0MH54TUZy2-m__L_A9stIvQMPQnsyNiojwdQ7eeqrQDMxCo
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0P0jmPihoy3pI8m04sMMMf07s2QbuVgrjaVyN7rZt1yoPAoqqo-PPzvyGCUHrfsyVbZ4ac-XG1BsYvcsbcdedV68dQkopbdE_VNk0xRnLeCs6dBv2yBJ9a_z12m7Co0vbuWhipYqy4kMfSpqQ6PWbZ273HoB-vUY3W-Og
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0HtU16Xrg6iuJehb_MhnWWoZO-XHwPXvHDfn7_mDX6dchsPGxbLV9uc6g6VPYv_R9dS0ojdW53RLuQQnwWNY9IggUwLnPapsDEY_3mzvwC2ggkOOgmZkljMpnvaX1hCmjZhUgcWuNzCQ3fKEOBDO2Q9zglpxiJM31yjTJ
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0ZRzoBqhpNCINfa3vXCVGXBlf0fFMiXBqK2z3vBRP5j96Lm5PdT9ljHTEmFasDEWiWFVVMy0H9GR81Jc2F6OAHUnOPbzi063H67PZgRohSScmRWLnQlDHkF60_EEUnrbanFL2yPuGHMHqHErn936BnpeoVD82BKB5PrjD
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001NQEILfrMQmG1CDQrTpzfcJ_SxBnnZGN2Xmo9ClwG0hRW9UK68gb_1CsMikpaulV0K7-vhWeBQW1CzkBYnoNAAfJ78aYHRmZ5aMsvGNlgafwqnE-lXR79C-kAMC3oX7K2AbNaRHWdQtPWnrbLat_Ct9IFaPWJI6IZSB7IP3Xf8OShHBfQh6y5SWGYmITneBZr16OZsnSyUzf9g3ZJNt0qTmYXWneqCZHI3Ee_
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2017 Marathon 

Sponsors  

and Supporters 

 

GOLD 

First Bank 
Alaska Airlines 

Alaska Power & Telephone 
POW Chamber of Commerce 

B-3 Contractors, Inc. 
Tongass Trading Company 

SEARHC 
AC Thompson  House 

Taquan Air 
PeaceHealth  

 

SILVER 

Tyler Rental, Inc. 
Outer Otter Sportfishing 
Southeast Road Builders 

City of Craig 
R & M Engineering-Ketchikan 

Island Air Express 
Cleary Computer Services 

Alaska Marine Lines 
Inter-Island Ferry Authority 

CT McIntosh, Inc. 
Tongass Communications  

Mitsy Enterprises 
Petro Marine 

Whale Tail Pharmacy 
Wells Fargo 

Camo Shop, LLC 
North Star Group 

 

BRONZE 

Klawock RV Park, LLC 
Diversified Investment 
Ernie Anderson Family 

Log Cabin Sporting Goods 
James-Smith, RRC 
Black Bear Store 

Treasure Hunter Lodge 
Ketchikan Daily News 

Salmon Sez 
Island Christian Academy 

ZAT’S Pizza 
 

SUPPORTERS 

NAPA Service Auto Parts  
McFarlands Floatel 

Craig Bar & Liquor, Inc 
Silver Sea Adventures 

The Landing Hotel 
Davies Barry Insurance 

 

 

Community Wellness Fun Run/Walk a Popular Event 
 

“Health is a state of body.  
Wellness is a state of being.” 

 J. Stanford 
 

Just ask “Jack” the dog who signed up for and partici-
pated in the Community Wellness Fun Run/Walk on 
April 8. He, along with the 36 other participants, will 
sure say it was a grand and fun way to promote well-
ness. 
 
On that April 8 morning, over three dozen partici-
pants from across Prince of Wales Island gathered in 
the Klawock School Gym to take in the Health Fair 
exhibits as well as take on the Klawock loop.  Andy 

West of the POW Health Coalition announced the race start and set all off on their way.  
Some made serious times on the course, with Dallen Erickson, coming in first.  Others were 
more leisurely in their journey and used the time on the course for visiting and catching up, 
while doing a lighter pace.  All runners and walkers were rewarded with Cyndi Reeves, also 
of the POW Health Coalition, at the finish area offering a musical finish, encouragement and 
her million dollar smile.  Back inside the gym, participants chose their spring flowers to take 
home at the Prince of Wales Runners/Walkers Club’s exhibit. 
 
The club would like to thank all participants for your ever faithful, positive spirits and partici-
pation.  The club also thanks the POW Wellness Coalition and Gretchen Klein, Andy West 
and Cyndi Reeves for your work on this event.  This is an event that has grown over the years 
– that would not have happened without this support and the increasing number of partici-
pants.  Thanks! 
 
Do consider taking part in the club’s May 27 Prince of Wales Island Marathon, Marathon 
Relays, or Half Marathon by going to powmarathon.org to learn more and then registering.  
Or you can be a volunteer by contacting a race committee member. Also put on your calen-
dar June 10th and plan to take part in the Beautiful Kasaan by the Sea Fun Run/Walk.  Dona-
tions are accepted at this event and go directly to the Kasaan EMS Squad.  A scrumptious 
breakfast with a breathtaking view is the reward at the end!   

Buy a raffle ticket from a 

committee member or at 

race headquarters  (CTA) 

on May 26-27th.  Drawing on 

the 27th at CTA.  Need not 

be present to win.  

 

 

LOOK FOR OUR 

SPECIAL  

POWer 

MARATHON 

EDITION 

COMING OUT  

MID-MAY! 
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PLEASE SEND YOUR  

JUNE 2017 EVENTS TO  

info@princeofwalescoc.org 

BY MAY 25TH  

TO SEE THEM HERE NEXT MONTH! 

MAY 2017  

Monday, May 1 Coffman Cove Salmon Derby starts at 6AM  

Wed, Thursday, May 3-4:   Electronic Recycling 10-3PM at Anchorage Street and Cr-Klw Highway in Klawock 

Thursday, May 4 Q&A: Trauma and PTSD for Vets and Family at POW Vet Center 2-4PM 

Thursday, May 4 Thorne Bay School City Clean Up 10AM-Noon 
Thorne Bay School Dinner/Fundraiser 5PM Thorne Bay School 

Friday, May 5 Thorne Bay Salmon Derby Potato Bake Dinner 5PM Bay Chalet 

Friday, May 5 QuickBooks Class at POW Voc Tec Center all day—class filled 

Friday, May 5 Chamber of Commerce High School Graduate Scholarship application DEADLINE 

Saturday, May 6 Mother’s Day Bazaar-Thorne Bay 9AM-3PM at Bay Chalet 

Saturday, May 6 The Color Run-CTA-Registration @ 9:15-Race starts at 10AM 

Saturday, May 6 Heat Pump Expo at Craig High School starts at 10AM  

Saturday, May 6 High School Prom Night at CHS 9PM 

Monday-Tuesday, May 8 & 9 The Arctic Broadband Forum 2017..see page 9 

Wed-Thursday, May 10-11 7th Annual Mining Symposium at  Totem Trail Café in Kasaan, see page 12 

Saturday, May 13 Thorne Bay Salmon Derby starts 6AM 

Saturday, May 13 Totem to Totem Race in Ketchikan  

Sunday, May 14 Mother’s Day 

Monday, May 15 Craig-Klawock King Salmon Derby starts 6AM 

Tuesday, May 16 CES Spring Concert 6PM 

Wednesday, May 17 Klawock School Spring Band Concert 6PM 

Thursday, May 18 CMS Spring Concert 6PM 

Thursday, May 18 Klawock High School Awards Event 6PM 

Thursday, May 18 Graduation Ceremony Hollis School 6PM 

Friday, May 19 Klawock School Native Arts Show 6PM 

Thurs-Friday May 18-19 POW LAT meeting at POW Voc Tec Center 18th from 8:30AM—4:30PM 
19th from 8:30AM –12:00 PM 

Saturday, May 20 Good Food Presentation at Craig High School ...see page 10 

Saturday, May 20 Graduation Ceremony Afternoon Port Alexander School   

Tuesday, May 23 POWCAC meeting 1PM Klawock City Council Chambers 

Tuesday, May 23 Thorne Bay School Graduation Ceremony 6PM School Gym  

Wednesday, May 24 KHS Graduation 6PM 

Thursday, May 25 Thorne Bay School ASC Dinner/Fundraiser 6PM Thorne Bay School  

Thursday, May 25 CHS Graduation 7PM 

Friday, May 26 Marathon Headquarters is open from 2PM-8PM for registration and check in.  Guest 
Speaker Carlyn Shaw 7:30PM...all at CTA in Craig. 

Saturday, May 27 Marathon events start at 8AM from Craig High School.  

Sunday, May 28 Blessing of the Fleet, Craig Dock, 4PM 

Monday, May 29 MEMORIAL DAY 
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